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July 9, 2014

Honorable Kimberly D. Bose, Secretary, and VIA ELECTRONIC FILING
Nathaniel J. Davis, Sr., Deputy Secretary

FEDERAL ENERGY REGULATORY COMMISSION
888 First Street, NE
Washington, DC 20426

Re: Rocky Reach Hydroelectric Project No. 2145-120
Ordering Paragraph E, Appendix B, Article 5(c) of the New License
Update regarding the Rocky Reach Adaptive Management for Addressing Unavoidable
Impacts to Pacific Lamprey 5-Year Status Report

Dear Secretary Bose and Deputy Davis:

On February 19, 2014, the Public Utility District No. 1 of Chelan County, Washington (Chelan PUD),
licensee for the Rocky Reach Hydroelectric Project (Project), filed the Rocky Reach Adaptive
Management for Addressing Unavoidable Impacts to Pacific Lamprey 5-Year Status Report (Report). The
Report was filed in accordance with Article 5(c) of Appendix B of the Order on Offer of Settlement and
Issuing New License (License) issued on February 19, 2009.!

Subsequent to the February 19 filing of the Report, the Rocky Reach Fish Forum (RRFF) requested time
to provide additional comments on the report and agreed to submit final comments by July 25. Chelan
PUD will file the comments and our response to FERC by August 5, 2014.

Please contact me or Steve Hemstrom at (509)661-4281 if you would like to discuss this work or if
additional information would be helpful.

) lys b

Michelle Smith
License and Compliance Manager

michelle.smith@chelanpud.org
(509) 661-4180

cc: Rocky Reach Fish Forum
Joseph Enrico, FERC

' 126 FERC 61,138 (2009).

commssioners: Carnan Bergren, Dennis S. Bolz, Ann Congdon, Norm Guizwiler, Randy Smith GeNeraLmanaGER Steve Wiright



